
PROFESSIONAL SERVICES AGREEMENT WITH 
GARVER, LLC FOR TAXIWAY E RELOCATION DESIGN 
AT KILLEEN-FORT HOOD REGIONAL AIRPORT

July 18, 2023RS-23-118



Background

 A portion of Taxiway E at the Killeen Fort Hood
Regional Airport needs rehabilitation. However, due
to changes in Federal Aviation Administration (FAA)
taxiway design standards, any rehabilitation to this
taxiway requires relocation.
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Background

 The City has been offered an FAA Airport Improvement
Program (AIP) Grant in the amount of $407,903 to fund
90% of the design of the Taxiway E Relocation Project at
the Killeen-Fort Hood Regional Airport (KFHRA). Matching
funds, in the amount of $45,322, will come from the FAA
PFC Application that was approved by the FAA on February
16, 2023

 No impact to the operational fund or fund balance.
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Discussion

 Staff negotiated a professional services agreement with
Garver, LLC for project administration, surveying services,
geotechnical services, design services, bidding services,
and other engineering fees in the amount of $449,900

 $404,910 - 90% federally funded
 $44,990 - 10% funded by PFC funds
 Garver, LLC is the Airport’s engineer of record and was

selected via a competitive process
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Alternatives

 Do not approve the agreement

 Approve the agreement
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Recommendation

 Approve the professional services agreement
with Garver, LLC in the amount of $449,900
and authorize the City Manager or designee to
execute all agreement documents and any and
all amendments or actions within the amounts set
by state and local law
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